Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

September 24, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Leonard at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, September 24, 2021.  There were no committee members present.   

                  
                                    



            



 

Other members of the Board present were:



James Helsel
 
    William Leonard


Stephen Libhart    
    Carolyn Van Newkirk
Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely, (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the August 20, 2021 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
Mr. Miller reported that August 2021 CXY Operations were up 12% vs August 2020 and up 35% vs August 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were up 53% vs. 2020 and 32% vs 2019.  August 2021 MDT Operations were up 53% vs August 2020 and up 19% vs 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were up 27% vs 2020 and up 2% vs 2019.  August 2021 Air Cargo Tonnage increased 17% vs August 2020 and 19% vs August 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is up 16% vs 2020 and up 10% vs 2019.  DHL served 9% of August’s air cargo tonnage total; with YTD at 4%.  August 2021 Enplanements were up 130% vs August 2020 and down 23% vs August 2019.  YTD Enplanements were up 40% vs 2020 and down 47% vs 2019.  YTD traffic is 17% above budget and pacing to finish 2021 at approximately 484,000, or 15% over budget.  
Marketing:  Frontier Airlines has extended their flight schedule from Harrisburg to Orlando.  Allegiant’s non-stop flights to Fort Lauderdale from Harrisburg start on December 15th.  The TV/online campaign began on 9/24. 
Gettysburg Barnstormers Breakfast:  The Gettysburg Barnstormers “Wings, Wheels, & Pancake Fly-In/Drive-In Breakfast” will be held Saturday and Sunday (September 25 and 26) at the Gettysburg Regional Airport.

TSA Pre-check Mobile Enrollment:  The TSA PreCheck Mobile Enrollment will be held September 29 – October 7, 2021.  The truck will be in the cell phone lot at HIA.  You must schedule an appointment online in advance at identoGO.com/RV.
Grumman Owners & Pilots Association (GOPA) Convention:  This event was held at the Capital City Executive Airport on September 19 through September 23.  There were more than 50 aircraft from all over the East Coast.

Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:  
Status of Major Projects:  
Demolition Building 26 & 96:  The contract was awarded on September 8th.
HIA Expand Cargo Apron:  The contract was awarded on September 24th.  A pre-construction meeting is pending.

CXY Remove Obstructions:  The contract was awarded on September 24th.  A pre-construction meeting is pending.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  The general construction contract was awarded on September 8th.  A pre-construction meeting is scheduled for October 5th.  
Construct South Apron, GRA:  The contract award is pending.  
Replacement of Jet Bridge: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the purchase and installation of a jet bridge from JBT Aerotech for approximately $635,000 to replace the jet bridge at Gate B5 at HIA.  The jet bridge at Gate B5 has deteriorated more quickly than anticipated, and SARAA staff are concerned that it could become unusable soon.  Gate B5 currently serves Frontier Airlines and is one of only two gates that can be used for widebody aircraft at the terminal.  A unique opportunity to replace this jet bridge is available.  JBT Aerotech has a new bridge in its inventory.  The bridge was manufactured for another airport.  JBT’s bridge is the same length as the existing bridge at Gate B5.  Given the critical nature of this need and the fact that this is the only unencumbered new jet bridge in the county, SARAA will be pursuing sole source purchasing requirements for this purchase/installation.  Funding for the jet bridge replacement will come from the SARAA Renewal and Replacement Account (approximately $500,000) and the SARAA Capital Improvement Account.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase IV (CA Services), HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to AECOM in an amount not-to-exceed $234,605 to provide construction administration services during the Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase IV project at HIA.  AECOM is recommended to provide the construction administration services because they are the engineer of record for the project.  This project is being funded by a multi-year FAA grant.  The FAA will provide 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the first year of the grant and 90% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the second year of the grant. 

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase IV (CM Services), HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to Urban Engineers in an amount not-to-exceed $1,195,000 to provide construction management services during the Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase IV project at HIA.  Urban was selected to provide these services through a Request for Qualification and Technical Proposal process that followed procedures described in the FAA Advisory Circular and SARAA’s procurement policy.  The selection Committee was appointed by the Executive Director and consisted of the Executive Director, two Board members and a staff engineer.  Eight firms provided Statement of Qualifications and three firms were short-listed.  This project is being funded by a multi-year FAA grant.  The FAA will provide 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the first year of the grant and 90% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the second year of the grant.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase V (Bid & Award), HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to AECOM in an amount not-to-exceed $101,279 to provide bid and award phase services for the Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase V project at HIA.  The next bid package will continue the construction of the drainage system needed to support the new cargo apron.  AECOM is recommended to provide the Bid and Award Phase Services because they are the engineer of record for the project.  This project is being funded by a multi-year FAA grant.  The FAA will provide 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the first year of the grant and 90% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs during the second year of the grant.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Replace Community Hangar Roof (Design), FCRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson in an amount not-to-exceed $75,291.05, to provide design an bid phase services for the replacement of the Community Hangar roof at FCRA.  Replacement of this roof is one of two projects being considered for funding through either a PennDot multimodal or other State grant program.  Intent of accomplishing the roof design is to have a project “on-the-shelf” and ready to bid when a funding opportunity arises.  JMT is recommended to accomplish this design effort due to their previous roof replacement work at HIA and their on-going pre-engineered building work at FCRA.  The design work will be funded from SARAA’s Capital Improvement Account.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Construct South Apron, Phase IV (CA Services), GRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to L.R. Kimball in an amount not-to-exceed $59,730 to provide Construction Administration Services during construction of the South Aircraft Parking Apron at GRA.  L.R. Kimball is recommended to provide the Construction Administration Services because they are the engineer of record for the project.  This project is being funded by an FAA grant.  The FAA will provide 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs for this project.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Construct South Apron, Phase IV (CM Services), GRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Airport Design Consultants, Inc. in an amount not-to-exceed $186,650 to provide Construction Management Services for the South Aircraft Parking Apron project at GRA.  ADCI was selected to provide these services through a Request for Qualification and Technical Proposal process that followed procedures described in FAA Advisory Circular and SARAA’s procurement policy.  The selection Committee was appointed by the Executive Director and consisted of the Deputy Executive Director, two Board members and a staff engineer.  Eight firms provided Statement of Qualifications and four firms were short-listed.  This project is being funded by an FAA grant.  The FAA will provide 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs for this project.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Penrac Suspension of Short-Term Ground Lease:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the First Amendment to the agreement between PENRAC and SARAA to temporarily suspend leases thus extending the suspension period from August 31, 2021 to December 31, 2021.  PENRAC has two short-term ground leases (2.87 acres and 1.68 acres) also on the North 29 used for temporary storage of surplus vehicles.  On March 31, 2021, SARAA and PENRAC entered into an agreement suspending the payment terms of the two short-term leases to August 31, 2021.  Due to the on-going shortage of vehicles, PENRAC is requesting an extension of the suspension term.  Rent for the 2.87-acre parcel is $3,634 per month.  Rent for the 1.68-acre parcel is $2,139 per month.  Total rent for both parcels is $5,773 per month.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Second Amendment to Flagship Airport Services Agreement:

Mr. Edwards said that this is the authorize the Executive Director to execute the second amendment to the agreement with Flagship Airport Services, Inc. to increase the maximum monthly billing amount from $91,582.00 to $103,082.57 and to hold that rate for the final year and the first two option years of the agreement.  With the continuing challenge in hiring staff, Flagship has been unable to recruit and retain the appropriate quality and number of team members.  They are requesting an increase in the contract amount to be able to pay higher wages to attract and keep staff.  SARAA staff have reviewed the proposal and believe it is an equitable one.  The final amendment will be reviewed by Counsel.  Funding for the increase will be paid from the SARAA Operating Budget.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Leigh Fisher Contract Extension:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to extend the professional services agreement with Leigh Fisher, Inc. to December 31, 2022 to provide airport consulting services to assist SARAA with ongoing Airline Operating Agreement (AOA) negotiations.  The additional consulting services necessary to complete the airline negotiations will increase the original budget by $36,100 for a new total contract amount of $175,000.  The source of funding for professional services will be SARAA operating funds.  In November 2018 the Leigh Fisher Agreement was extended through December 31, 2020 and extended again through December 31, 2021 as the pandemic resulted in the stop and restart of discussions.  Sheri Ernico, Director of Leigh Fisher, will continue to be our primary point of contact.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

GA Airports:  

Gettysburg Barnstormers Breakfast:  The Gettysburg Barnstormers “Wings, Wheels, & Pancake Fly-In/Drive-In Breakfast” will be held Saturday and Sunday (September 25 and 26) at the Gettysburg Regional Airport.

Grumman Owners & Pilots Association (GOPA) Convention:  This event was held at the Capital City Executive Airport on September 19 through September 23.  There were more than 50 aircraft from all over the East Coast.

Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 8:40 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, October 22, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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